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MEMORANDUM 
 

To:   Board of Town Commissioners  
 

From: John Hoatson, Town Clerk 
 

Date:  Friday June 9th, 2023 
 

Re:     Historical Committee Appointments 

 
 

Commissioners, 

 

Leon Miller, Current Chair of the Town of Upper Marlboro Historical Committee 

would like the Board of Commissioners to appoint Terry Clahane to the Board of 

TUMHC. 

 

See remarks from Leon Miller. 

 
 

I would like to take this email communication opportunity to place forward the honorable 
name of "Terry Clahane". She has resided in the Upper Marlboro area most of her life and 
her husband is a retired County Sheriff. Terry is a very close neighbor of mine, a good friend 
of nearly 30 years, she has been intimately involved with the Scouts, St. Mary of the 
Assumption, and she possesses a keen knowledge of many historical aspects of Lower and 
Upper Marlboro. I have no doubt she will make for a highly constructive and positive 
contributing Member of the Town of Upper Marlboro Historical Committee.   
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